Community Services
Lead Officer:	Gary Payne
Email:              parkingrestrictions@stalbans.gov.uk 
Date:	17th May 2021




‘Important Parking Consultation’
The Resident 






1




Dear Resident,

Parking Review, Clarence Ward (Ladder Roads) Update

[bookmark: _Hlk71536747]Following our letter dated 11th May 2021 relating to the above, it has come to our attention that there was an error in describing Salisbury Avenue. We referenced Salisbury Avenue as Salisbury Road.

I can confirm that it is the part of Salisbury Avenue between 19 to 37 and at the triangle junction which is included in the proposed scheme as indicated on the original map/s. 

I have attached an amended public notice for your records

The original closing date for any comments and objections shown on the notice as 4th June 2021, will be extended by 10 days to allow for residents of Salisbury Avenue and Eaton Road to respond if necessary. Please see enclosed public notice for more information on responding to the proposals. Residents can now respond up to the end of 14th June 2021.

Once we have reviewed any comments and objections, we will update residents. This will include details of any scheme start date and how to obtain permits if the scheme is agreed.

Please note, this is a formal consultation process. It is the St Albans City and District Councils intention to implement the proposed changes detailed above, subject to any further comments or objections. 

Yours faithfully


Gary Payne
Specialist Officer (Parking)
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